
Our Mission Statement 
First United Methodist Church of Saint Marys is Christ-centered with open doors.  

We extend our hands and hearts into the world to alter lives for Godõs Kingdom. 
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First Family News  

Join Us for Holy Week Services  
 

PALM SUNDAY, APRIL 9 

8:30 AM (Traditional) 
An Easter Cantata will be performed by our Chancel Choir along with  

the Presbyterian Choir entitled "What Love Isó 

11:00 AM (Contemporary) 
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE 

Thursday, April 13 at  7:00 PM 
 

The Sanctuary will be open from 6:30 AM to  6:30 PM  

on Good Friday for Prayer  
 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE 

Friday, April 14 at  7:00 PM 
 

EASTER SUNRISE SERVICE APRIL 16 at the Pavilion 

6:30 AM   (Dress for outdoors) 
 

EASTER SERVICES APRIL 16 at the Church 

8:30 AM (Traditional) 

11:00 AM (Contemporary) 



A Message From Pastor Tim 
April 2017 

IN  THE  M IDST OF THE  STORM  
 

 As I sit to write this article, we languish in the brunt of  the worst winter storm of  
this winter.  Snow blows all around and the piles get deeper everyday.  Snow in winter  
remains a normal part of  living in St Marys and the surrounding communities.  All of  us 
shoveled snow much later in the year than this, but this storm seems to impact us in an  
odd way.  Perhaps the warm February made us too comfortable. 
 

 However, in the midst of  the storm life still exists and goes on.  I look out the  
window and see robins flying around looking for food and shelter from the storm.   
Dairy Queen remains open to serve their frozen treats even when the temperature dips  
below a ten degrees.  Buds pollute various trees and bushes.  And flowers poke their stems 
through the soil. 
 

 One thing I know for sure; Jesus rose from the dead, lives, and cares for each one  
of  us.  This April we celebrate Easter.  We celebrate our victory over sin and death through 
the death and resurrection of  Jesus Christ.  Jesus predicts his death and resurrection several 
times throughout the scriptures and especially in the Gospel of  John.  And even though  
Jesus teaches the disciples what will happen, they still refuse to believe.  In John 18 we see 
Peter, who the church would be founded upon, deny Jesus three times when asked if  he 
knew Jesus. 
 

 Do we become like Peter at this time of  year.  Do we deny Jesus in place of  colored 
eggs, chocolate, and fairy tale bunnies that deliver baskets of  goodies to everyone?  Please 
donõt get me wrong I enjoy the treats as much as anyone but has the true meaning of 
Easter been lost in our commercialism. 
 

 Holy Week will be upon us from Palm Sunday on April 9 through Easter Sunday, 
April 16.  During that week we will have services remembering the Last Supper that  
celebrates the Passover, when the angel of  death passed over the Israelites and inflicted all 
the homes of  the Egyptians.  We will celebrate Good Friday, remembering the torture and 
heartache Jesus went through for you and for me.  Do not just come for the good  
celebrations, but come for the difficult ones as well.  The Crucifixion story is hard to hear; 
especially when we understand our sin that put Him there.  But we need to hear it and be 
reminded of  what it took for you and I to be saved. 
 

 Come and share in the experience.  And on Easter rejoice with such enthusiasm that 
you and I have life eternal through the Messiah Jesus Christ, Godõs only Son, who came for 
you and me. 
 

      Happy Easter 
      Pastor Tim, Nancy, Ashley and Ian 
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HEART TO  HEART  

Mon., April 3 rd  @ 6:30 

PM 

To be held at Chris Krellnerõs home.  

Devotion Joyce Fledderman 

 

MAN  TO  MAN  MEETING  

Every Wednesday  

7 PM @ the Church  
Man to Man is a Menõs prayer 

 and worship group. 

All men of the Church are invited and  

encouraged to attend.  

Church Meetings / Thank You 

ESTHER CIRCLE MEETING  
Monday, April 10th at 7 PM at 

the Church.   Next study Psalm 95  

Entitled òMake a Joyful Noise.ó 

Let us celebrate the Lord with music  

and song and give Him thanks. 

THANK  YOU 
 

Dear Co-laborers in Christ, 

Grace to you and peace from God, our 

heavenly Father, and Jesus Christ, His 

only Son our Lord, and the Holy Spirit! 
 

Thank You for being committed follow-

ers of Jesus Christ!  What an awesome 

privilege we have to know that we are 

loved by God and that God so loved the 

world that he sent his one and only son 

so that whosoever believes in him will 

not perish but have everlasting life!   

I pray that we will all grow in our love 

for Christ and thereby also grow in our 

desire to share that love with others. 
 
 

Thank You for your service to Christ 

through the United Methodist Church 

and the connectional apportionment.  

These monies help ministry in the name 

of Jesus Christ happen here in Western 

Pennsylvania, across the USA and around 

the world.  In 2016 you paid 100% of 

your connectional apportionment.  I am 

grateful for your investment in this  

ministry and the ministry God is doing 

through you in your community.   
 

Respectfully; Rev Pat Lewis 
Kane District Superintendent 



Obituaries & Memorials & Thank Youõs 

 

THANK  YOU 
 

Pastor Tim,  We are so grateful to  

You and your Church for your ministry  

to us during Steveõs Fatherõs illness  

and recent death.  He, Steveõs Father 

(Tom Hewitt) died peacefully on  

Friday, February 24, 2017.   

We are home now but lift your  

ministry in our prayers. 
 

Peace & Grace, 

Steve & Sylvia Hewitt 

9309 Glade Circle 

Raleigh, NC  27617 

OBITUARY  
Homer Frick 

passed away on 

Tuesday, February 28, 2017. 

He is survived by his  

daughter, Jean Brunelli 

MEMORIALS  GIVEN  BY 

Vada Liptak 

Gerry Frey 

Carol Cunningham 

A S PECIAL NOTE 
FROM AN  OPERATION  CHRISTMAS  CHILD   

VOLUNTEER 

We are praising God for your partnership 

with us in packing shoeboxes for Operation 

Christmas Child in 2016.  Because of our  

efforts, God blessed us with 50,306 boxes 

collected here in Northwestern PAñeach 

one an opportunity to share the Good News 

of Jesus.  This is a critical part of nearly 

11.5 million gifts collected around the world! 
 

These boxes are being delivered now and we 

ask you to continue to pray with us for the 

distributions and that God will use these 

Gospel Opportunities to bring many to  

faith in Jesus Christ. 
 

We look forward to keeping in touch with 

you and trust that involvement with OCC  

will continue to be a blessing. 

Blessings from NWPA OCC Area Team 

Thank You from the 71 Children 

You Blessed! 

OBITUARY  
David L. Green passed away 

on Wednesday, February 22, 2017. 

He is survived by his sister 

Karen Haviland 

MEMORIAL  GIVEN  BY 

Vada Liptak 



Noon Lenten Luncheon Schedule  
 

 

March 30  St. Marys Church 781-1019  Rev. Brad Brunner 

 

April 6  First UMC  834-3016  Rev. Scott Weist 

UM Womenõs Annual Rummage Sale 

Friday, March 31;  8 AM  ð 5 PM 

Saturday, April 1;  8 AM  ð 12 NOON  

Set-up begins at 6 PM on Wednesday, March 29th following the Bowls of Love meal and 

continues all day Thursday, March 30th.   Much help is needed to do all of the necessary 

set-up work in such a short time.  Please leave all items on the stage in Asbury Hall. 

Help needed for set-up and throughout the sale and then Saturday at noon for cleanup.  

Spread the word!ñthis sale is open to the public.  Questions call Alice 834-2787. 

 

2017 United Methodist Women Schedule 

 

March 31 & April 1 ~~  Ladiesô Rummage Sale 

May & June ~~ Collecting Items for Camp Penuel 

June 26 ~~ Annual Picnic at Pavilion 

September 15 & 16 ~~ Pie Booth at Bavarian Festival 

September 25 ~~ Tureen Dinner, Program:  Cassidyôs Zimbabwe Mission Trip 

October 23 ~~ Meeting 

November 15 ~~ Set up for Bazaar 

November 18 ~~ Bazaar, 9 am - 2 pm 

December 11 ~~ Christmas Party 

SLEEPING MATS  FOR THE H OMELESS 
 

All are welcome to join in on Thursdays at 6:30 pm in the Choir Room. 

Contact Theresa Pfaff 781-3138.  You can help by saving your plastic grocery bags 

which are used to make the ôplarnõ (plastic bags used for crocheting.) 

A collection box in the Old Kitchen. 
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Send a Note  to Our Shut - Ins   

Active Duty Service Military                                                     

Send a Note of Appreciation                                                                       

  James Nussbaum  Ian Hoover  SPC Logan Wickett 

   Dorm 214   PO Box 10307  A Co. 1/110th INF 

   Unit 2581   Fort Irwin   Camp Red Leg. 

   Minot, ND   CA  92320   Al-Minhad Air Base 

   58705        UAE APO  AE09304 

   Brittany A. Bosier  Nolan Sorg 

   SPC     PO Box 3283 

   Theater Gateway  Fort Stewart 

   APO-AG     GA  31315 

   09366     

Bertie Baughman 763 Johnsonburg Rd. St. Marys PA 15857 Pinecrest Manor 

Percy Buttery 785 Johnsonburg Rd. St. Marys PA 15857 Elk Haven 

Ann Facchine 763 Johnsonburg Rd. St. Marys PA 1585a7 Pinecrest Manor 

Gerry Ames 185 Center Street St. Marys PA 15857  

Robert Green 785 Johnsonburg Rd. St. Marys PA 15857 Elk Haven, Room 209 

Cal Gardner 

Box 2, 1175             

Professional Ct.. Hagerstown MD 21740 Broadmore Senior Living 

       

The Guardian Angel Center  The Center is located at 364 Main St., Kersey and 

it will be open from 10 am - 5 pm on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays in April, and May.   

The Guardian Angel Center seeks to supplement the clothing needs of children whose families  

qualify financially.  These needs are met through the recycling are made available at no cost.   



CHOIR  REHEARSAL 
The Chancel Choir rehearsal is on 

Tuesdays at 6 pm.   We encourage 

anyone interested in singing to 

join.  Please contact Thom or  

just show up at rehearsal. 
 

BELL CHOIR  
The Bell choir rehearses  

Tuesdays at 7:30 pm ñ  

following Chancel Choir rehearsal.  

We could use some more ringers.  

Give it a tryñyou might find  

that you enjoy it! 

PRAISE  BAND  

PRACTICE 
 

The Praise Team 

Practice is on  

Wednesdays at 6 pm 

in the Sanctuary. 

Mary Latona contact person. 

Volunteers 

Needed  
to help out with the  

Soup Kitchen.  Sign-up Sheet 

in the Old Kitchen.   

Please leave 

Desserts in the New Kitchen. 

Thank You,  Vada 

Youth Group  

Gatherings  
 

All Youth ages 12 years old and up 

are invited to attend. 

Our next meetings will be on  

Sunday, April 9 & 23. 

We Meet at the Church at 6 pm..   

See you there!  Pastor Tim 

Announcements 



Announcements 

AN EASTER CANTATA  
The First United Methodist Churchõs Choir will  

combine with the Shiloh Presbyterian Choir as we  

did last year.  We will perform an Easter Cantata at 

our church during the traditional service and at the 

Shiloh Presbyterian Church, both on Palm Sunday.  

 

Thom Hoffman 

 

"What Love Is This?" is a moving musical and  

worship experience as it walks through the last days 

of Christ's earthly life, from the jubilant entrance 

into Jerusalem on Palm Sunday and the difficult  

days of rejection and crucifixion to the triumphant 

resurrection of Easter Sunday.  

12 Hour Prayer Vigil on Good Friday  
Sign up sheets at both front doors and in the old kitchen  

at First United Methodist Church.  Thank you for your faithfulness. 

A DAY TO REFRESH YOUR MARRIAGE  / TO LOVE AND  TO CHERISH  
 

Saturday, April 22, from 9:30 am - 3:30 pm.  Event to be held at the òFine Lineó,  

129 North St. Marys Street, St. Marys.  Featuring Paul & Sue Fields, Co-Founders 

of Fresh Wind Ministry, Inc.  Paul and Sue are committed to improving and 

strengthening marriages through Christ.  Their 20 years experience in ministry, 

along with 35 years of marriage, will bring insight, hope and encouragement to any 

husband and wife.  Join us in this opportunity as a couple to reconnect with each 

other and strengthen your faith and relationship.  Price is $40 / couple / includes 

Lunch.  Register by April 8.  Flyers available in Welcome Center or call 814-558-

8527.  For information contact Paul & Sue at paulsuefields@windstream.net 



Sunday School  

Teachers Needed  
Teachers & Helpers are needed for all 

grade levels.  Please see Pastor Tim or 

Shawna Grim to Volunteer for this  

Ministry at the Church. 

 THE GRAVE ROBBER    This Class Begins:  Sunday, April 23, 2017; Sign Up in Old Kitchen 

     Is there a situation in your life that needs God's divine interven-

tion? What if God spoke into that place and brought the peace,  

resolution, and outcome you've hoped for? Do we dare believe that  

God can speak into our lives powerfully? Tangibly?  Jesus did this.  

During his earthly ministry He healed the sick, opened the eyes of  

the blind and even raised the dead.  

What if He could do these things today?     In The Grave Robber, 

Mark Batterson explores the seven miraculous signs of Jesus found  

in the Gospel of John. Beginning with the wedding at Cana and ending with the resurrection 

of Lazarus, Batterson takes a closer look at each of these moments, sharing inspiring  

stories of God's movement today, and pointing out everyday miracles big and small that  

often go unnoticed.  Don't be mistaken, this isn't a book about seeking miracles for the  

sake of miracles.  Batterson wants to draw you closer to Jesus, the source of our salvation, 

and the reason for our hope. 

April 2017  

Adult Sunday School  

Teacher/Facilitator:  Shawna Grim  

Asbury Hall,   9:45 to 10:45 a.m.   

Please join us for Sunday School. 

Sign-up Sheet in Old Kitchen. 

  CHRISTIAN  COUNSELING  ASSOCIATES OF WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA  

  Christian Counseling, in a basic sense, acknowledges that a personõs faith plays a vital  
  role in the healing of  emotional or behavioral problems.  Therefore, this type of   
counseling intentionally seeks to make faith a significant part of the òtreatmentó process.  

In whatever problem is faced, Christian Counseling acknowledges that Jesus Christ can powerfully 
work in our lives to bring about healing and relief.  We provide a full range of  services to those 
who need counseling for any individual, marital, or family concern.  When desired, psychiatric  
referrals for medication management are available for those who struggle with more serious  
emotional problems.  Ready to make an appointment?  Call: 724-396-1510 or CAWPA@gmail.com 
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        SUMMER CAMP     
 

Even though there is snow still flying, it is not too early to think about going to 

summer camp!  Before your calendars fill up with sports, vacations, and other  

activities, look at the summer camp brochures and find a week (or a three-day camp  

for younger children) that works for you. 

Please check out the camps on-line or take a brochure from the Church (when available). 

To check out the camps on-line go to: 

 wesleywoods.com     (Warren County)          (1 hr 45 min away) 

 campallegheny.org   (Allegheny County)     (2 hr 40 min away) 

 jumonville.org           (Fayette County)          (3 hr 15 min away) 

 

From there, you can print an application or enroll on-line.  (Enrolling on-line seems to  

be the easier way and will only require a deposit which is usually $50.) 

Here are some guidelines for parishioners who would like some financial assistance:  

If the camp costs $150-$250, campers are responsible for $50. 

 If the camp costs $250-350, campers are responsible for $75. 

 If the camp costs $350+, campers are responsible for $100. 

Non-parishioners who need assistance are responsible for the registration fee plus 50% of 

the camp. 

If you pay the $50 registration fee online, but still owe money to meet the $75 or $100 mark, 

please write a check to FUMC and write campership fund in the memo line.  You can drop 

that check off at the church during office hours. 

I will need to hear from every camperôs family who is requesting financial assistance from 

the Church after registering for camp so our Church can send in our portion of the cost.   

I am happy to help in any way I can. Please call me at 814.781.3148 or call/text at 335.5548. 

Campership Steward, 

Laura Smith  



Inspiration Soup Station, April 2017  
 

 

Bowls of Love Menu and Servers  
 

 

  Date: Wednesday, April 5, 2017  

  Menu: Haluski, Corn, Roll, Dessert 

  Servers: Charlene Carr, Brenda Weissenfluh, Brenda Keech, Shawna Grim 
 

  Date: Wednesday, April 12, 2017  

  Menu: Tuna & Noodle, Green Beans, Dessert 

  Servers: Dixie Himes, Tom & Jean Price, Paula Mertel 
 

  Date: Wednesday, April 19, 2017  

  Menu: Chicken & Biscuits, Mixed Vegetables, Dessert 

  Servers: Bob & Betty Walker, Ron & Mary Frost 
 

  Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2017  

  Menu: Spaghetti, Salad, Garlic Bread, Dessert 

  Servers: Diane Kerchinski, Lori Burke, Bill OõDell, Richie Lewis 

 

 

If you are unable to serve, please contact: 

Pat Johnson (814.834.3184) or Vada Liptak (814.834.2230). 
 

We need people to serve and clean up on Wednesdays with Bowls of Love.   

A sign - up sheet is located in the Old Kitchen and in the Welcome Center of the 

Church.  For more info, please contact Vada Liptak at 814.834.2230.  

Dessert Donations Needed and Appreciated  
 

Have A Blessed Easter!  

Sharing Our Gifts 
By Vada Liptak 



Graduateôs Name: 

 
__________________________________________________________ 

Parentôs / Guardianôs Names: 

 
__________________________________________________________ 

School Graduated From:  

 
__________________________________________________________ 

Plans after Graduation:  

 
__________________________________________________________ 

Awards, Accomplishments, and Recognitions:  

 
__________________________________________________________ 

Anything special youôd like to share with the Congregation: 

 
__________________________________________________________ 

 
This Celebration will be for Graduation Sunday, June 4, 2017  

Graduation Sunday will be on Sunday, June 4, 2017                                                         

All Are Welcome to Attend                                             

Refreshments & Fellowship to Follow Both Services  

Come and celebrate with our graduates and their families on Sunday, June 4, 2017 

at the First United Methodist Church. There will be Refreshments following both 

Services at the Church on that Sunday.  If you have or know of a High School or 

College graduate or Any graduate in our Church family, please complete the form 

below and return it to the Church office before May 14, 2017.  We will have a gift 

for each graduate.  Questions, contact the Church Office at 834.3016. 

-  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   
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Contact Information 
Telephone:  814.834.3016 

Fax:  814.834.0035 

Email:  stmarysumc@windstream.net 

Web:   www.fumcstmarys.com 

At Your Service 
 

The Reverend J. Tim Hoover 

άtŀǎǘƻǊ ¢ƛƳέ 

revthoover@zitomedia.net 
 

Joyce Sorg, Church Secretary 

stmarysumc@windstream.net 
 

Office Hours 

Monday through Friday  

9:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church  

140 N. Saint Marys Street 

 Saint Marys, PA  15857-1236 

Monthly Deadline for Articles 
15th of each month, @ 12:00 NOON 
 

You can submit your articles several ways: 
 

Email:  stmarysumc@windstream.net 

In-Person: Editorõs Box in the hall by 

  the Church Office 

Your timeliness is greatly appreciated. 

Thank You,  The Editor 

Please let us know if your address changes. 

 

 

                PRAYER TIME  /  TUESDAY @ 6:30 PM  /  COME &  PRAY 
      The Group meets every 2

nd 
& 4

th
 Tuesday of the month in the Youth Room  

      located downstairs in the Church.  The group is in prayer for our Church, 

      community, country.  They follow the leading of the Holy Spirit. 

2 Chronicles 7:14    If  my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves  
and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then will I hear from heaven 
and will forgive their sin and will heal their land.  

Titus 2:14  Christ gave Himself to rescue 

us from all that is evil and make our 

hearts pure.  He wants us to be His own 

people eager to do what is right. 


